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SCHEDULE OF SUBMISSIONS: PROPOSED CHANGE OF USE: ‘SINGLE HOUSE’ TO ‘HOLIDAY ACCOMMODATION (CHALET)’ – NO. 107 (LOT 14) 
WENTWORTH ROAD, OCEAN BEACH (A784; 2017/89) 

Submission 
Number 

Name & Address Verbatim Submission  Planning Services Comment 

S1 Details omitted as 
per Council Policy. 

Submitter is an 
adjoining 
landowner 

No objection.  Noted. 

S2 Details omitted as 
per Council Policy. 

Submitter is an 
adjoining 
landowner 

We, [names removed by Planning Services] have no objection to the proposed 
change of use of second dwelling to chalet in lot 14 Wentworth Rd Ocean Beach.  

Noted. 

S3 Details omitted as 
per Council Policy. 

Submitter is an 
adjoining 
landowner 

We spoke on 1st August, about the application for a house conversion to an 
additional chalet, on Herman and Regular Fehr's property on 107 Wentworth Rd, 
Lot 14.  

Firstly we do not have objections to this application in principle, but we have 
reservations that the increased number of visitors will increase the number of 
trespassers.  

In the past visitors to the existing chalets have trespassed onto our property, they 
have crossed the boundary, traversed the strategic firebreak, and crossed onto our 
paddocks. This trespassing is not acceptable.  

We would like to suggest the Fehr's advise their customers where the boundary 
between our properties is, and possibly a map to help their clients to identify the 
boundaries. We would also suggest signage provided by the Fehr's, stating no entry 
onto our property. We suggest the Fehr's provide access to the national park 
boundary from their properties, and they advise their visitors how to use it.  

As stated above we do not object to the proposal in principle, but we have 
reservations about trespassing onto our land, and hope the above suggestions can 
be taken into account when planning the proposal. 

The proponent has provided the following 
response to the concerns raised:  

“The proponent was/is not aware of anybody 
trespassing on adjoining land.  However, the 
proponent will advise all guests not to trespass 
on Private Property and they will also provide 
maps within the accommodation advising of 
walking tracks within the property only.” 

Planning Services are satisfied that now that the 
operators are aware of the trespassing that this 
is unlikely to continue to be an issue. It is 
considered that a small sign to the effect of 
‘private property’ is at the discretion of the 
affected landowner. Should trespassing continue 
to occur it is considered that in the first instance 
this be dealt with civilly between the affected 
parties, it is not considered that this is a matter 
for the Shire to mediate. 
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Attachment 8.1.1c – Site Photo of Wentworth Road 

 

 

View from subject property to Wentworth Road.  
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